	[image: image1.wmf]
	
TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Planning Commission
	Executive Board

Robert J. McIntyre, Chairman

Judith S. Gallicchio, Vice Chairman

H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary

	
	
302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES


Wednesday, June 1, 2005 at 7:30 p.m.


Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park

155 College Street Extension
	Members
Richard R. Tietjen

Salvatore V. Aresco

Alternate Members
Janis L. Esty
James S. Conroy

Vacant


1
Old Saybrook Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes June 1, 2005


I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairmen Robert McIntyre called the regular meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Present
Robert McIntyre, Chairman

Judith Gallicchio, Vice Chairman

H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary

Richard Tietjen, Member

Salvatore Aresco, Member

Absent

Janis Esty, Alternate Member

James Conroy, Alternate Member

Also Present

Christine Nelson, Town Planner

Kim McKeown, Recording Clerk

III. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Meeting Minutes

1.
Minutes of May 4, 2005:

MOTION to approve the meeting minutes of May 4, 2005 as recorded; MOVED by J. Gallicchio; SECONDED by H. S. Hanes; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.
B. Correspondence

· Two Bills from Debrah Veroni, Registered Professional Reporter
MOTION to pay Debrah Veroni for the invoices dated 05/03/05 and 05/11/05 for transcription of the Planning Commission’s deliberations on “The Preserve” Special Exception for Open Space Subdivision held on 02/23/05 and 03/23/05 in the amount of $690.00 and $965.00; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

· Bill from Cheryl Straub, Certified Court Reporter

MOTION to pay Cheryl Straub for the invoice dated 05/23/05 for transcription of the Planning Commission’s deliberations on “The Preserve” Special Exception for Open Space Subdivision held on 02/09/05 in the amount of $735.00; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

· Bill from Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates, Inc.

MOTION to pay Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates, Inc. for invoice number 9144, dated 05/03/05 for services rendered 03/12/05 through 04/22/05 in the amount of $13.23; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

· Bill from Branse & Willis, LLC

MOTION to pay Branse & Willis, LLC for statement number 8935, dated 05/01/05 for services rendered 04/18/05 through 04/28/05 in the amount of $377.00; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

· Letter from the Board of Selectmen regarding the Willard Ave. Road Ending

· Letter from the Board of Selectmen regarding the 2004 Sidewalk Survey

· Court documents regarding Cornfield Point vs. Town of Old Saybrook

· Letter from Susan Vicino

· Press Release from the Chamber of Commerce & Economic Development Department

· Carter Burgess information on building

· Newspaper article on the Willard Ave. Road Ending

· Trees & Shrubs pamphelete

· PC Journal on Home Rules

· CT NEMO Newsletter

· Minutes from other Commissions

C. Committee, Representative & Staff Report

The Sidewalk Committee reported that they will be meeting with Michael Pace and Larry Bonin regarding the sidewalks to be replaced this summer.  The Committee is also working on a town-wide sidewalk plan.

Christine Nelson, Town Planner, presented to the Planning Commission a lot line change at the corner of Lynde Street and Maynard to create two conforming lots.  The Planning Commission members discussed the proposed lot line change.

MOTION to approve the lot line change on the northeast corner of Lynde Street and Maynard, lots 141 and 142; MOVED by R. McIntyre; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

Christine Nelson reported to the Planning Commission on the quote received by the Land Use Department to convert the Conservation, and Economic Development sections, as well as the entire document of the Plan of Conservation & Development (PCD) to a publishing software.  The Planning Commission gave approval to send the PCD to the printer.  Richard Tiejten volunteered to proof the PCD.  

The Planning Commission approved the purchase of a digital camera for the Land Use Department out of the Commission’s budget.

IV. PUBLIC HEARINGS

V. OLD BUSINESS

A. “CVS” Special Exception for Pharmacy Use 12,942 s.f. (1.86 ac.)

Boston Post & Stage Roads (Map 40 / Lots 14-17) Gateway Business B-4 District

Applicant:  Issue Management, LLC


Agent:  David M. Royston, Esq. 

Patrick O’Leary, PE representing the applicant, presented the changes to the site plan, which included sidewalk access into the site from Stage Road; right-in only access off of Boston Post Road; and several architechtual features.

The Planning Commission discussed the following regarding the proposed site plan: access to/from the railroad station center; the width of Stage Road; adding roadside signage; the intersection at Stage Road and Boston Post Road; increased traffic; differential sidewalk material; moving the building to the front and parking to the rear of the property; incorporating New England style architechture; adding a pitched roof; reducing the size of the CVS signage on the front of the building; adding a parking lot screen along the road if the building cannot be moved to the front of the site; aligning the sidewalks along Boston Post Road; adding pedestrian lighting along the sidewalk; and using both brick and clapboard material for the building.  The Planning Commission also reviewed the recommendations previously made by the members, which had been incorporated into a draft report.

The Planning Commission viewed pictures of the CVS in Glastonbury and will include the pictures with the Commission’s report to the Zoning Commission as an example of the style of building the Commission members envision for the site.  The Planning Commission requested that Christine Nelson modify the draft report to the Zoning Commission incorporating the recommendations made by the members.  

MOTION to continue discussion of the “CVS” Special Exception for Pharmacy Use at the next regular meeting of the Planning Commission, scheduled for Wednesday, June 15, 2005; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED by R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.

VI. NEW BUSINESS

VII. WORKSHOP

A. “Public Access to Coastal Environments” Program

The Planning Commission discussed the Bayside Road Ending as well as future road endings.  The Commission decided to replace the broken bollard with the same granite material.  The Planning Commission also concluded that the bollard should be moved towards the water and parallel to the bollard on the opposite property line.

Christine Nelson requested suggestions from the Planning Commission for the next Land Use Department Workshop, scheduled for the last Tuesday in June.  The Planning Commission discussed several topics and decided on viewing coastal access points throughout the Town. 

VIII. [image: image1.wmf]ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 10:54 p.m. until the next regular meeting, scheduled for June, 15 2005 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park located at 155 College Street Extension; MOVED by H. S. Hanes; SECONDED by J. Gallicchio; APPROVED R. McIntyre, J. Gallicchio, H. S. Hanes, R. Tietjen, S. Aresco; OPPOSED by none; ABSTAINED by none; 5-0-0.


Respectfully Submitted,

Kim McKeown, Recording Clerk
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